
Minutes 
ANC 6A Community Outreach Committee (COC) of 

Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A 
Regular Meeting – February 26, 2018 

Eastern Senior High School 
1700 East Capitol Street NE, Washington DC 

 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm. 
Quorum present. 
 
COC members present: Roni Hollmon (Chair), Gladys Mack 
COC members absent: Joyce West 
ANC Commissioners present: none 
Community members present: none 
 
The Committee discussed the ANC6A Education Forum.  The Committee suggests that the ANC6A 
Education Forum be scheduled no sooner than Autumn 2018 in the hopes that a Deputy Mayor for 
Education and a DCPS Chancellor will have been appointed by that time. 
 
Erik Gustafson from the Ludlow Taylor Parent-Teacher Organization (LTES PTO) Grants Committee 
came to present the grant request for sixteen (16) Chromebooks and a charging cart for the third 
(3rd) grade.  The total grant request is $1,933.00.  ANC6C has authorized a grant in the amount of 
$966.50; LTES PTO is requesting $966.50 from ANC6A.  Ludlow Taylor is actually one of the few 
schools that sits inside the boundaries of two ANCs.  Ms. Hollmon made a motion to recommend that 
ANC6A approve the Ludlow Taylor Parent-Teacher Organization (LTES PTO) grant application for 
$966.50 to the for the purchase of sixteen (16) Chromebooks and a charging cart for the third (3rd) 

grade.  The motion passed 2-0. 
 
Finally, the Committee discussed the DC Tuition Assistance Grant (DCTAG) program.  With the 
release on February 12, 2018 of the Trump Administration’s budget proposal, funding for this 
program is eliminated.  The program provides grants of up to $10,000.00 toward DC residents 
college-bound tuition.  COC member Gladys Mack’s son is a recipient of this program.  The 
Committee strongly urges that everyone who has not done so, sign the petition at savedctag.dc.gov 
and spread the word.  Erik Gustafson will post to LTES list serve. 
 
Meeting adjourned 7:35 pm. 
 
 

The next regular meeting of the ANC 6A COC 
Monday, March 19, 2018 at 7:00 pm 

Eastern Senior High School Parent Center, 1700 East Capitol Street NE 
(enter from East Capitol Street) 


